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NEWS RELEASE


WOOD COUNTY PARKS & FORESTRY





WINTER RECREATION UPDATE





JANUARY 7, 2022








For Immediate Release: 





Powers Bluff Winter Recreation Area tubing & skiing hills will be open this Saturday, January 8th, 2022, but will be closed on Sunday, January 9th ,due to extreme cold temperatures forecasted.  On Saturday, there will be two sessions of tubing, from 10am – 1pm, and 1pm – 4pm.  The ski hill will be open from 10am-4pm.  Tow tickets are $12 per session, or $20 for an all-day pass.  Warming house will be open with concessions and snowshoe rentals available.  Bring your own skis and snowboards, as there are limited rentals available.  Tubes are provided with your tow ticket.





The multi-use trails at Powers Bluff are packed with ski tracks set.  Richfield 360 County Forest trails are packed.  The Nepco Lake cross-country ski trails are packed with tracks set.  All trails are in good to excellent condition.  There is a separate single-track trail at Nepco for snowshoeing, hiking, and fat tire biking.  Participants must purchase a trail pass prior to using any of the winter groomed trails.  Passes may be purchased at the Parks and Forestry office, or at the trailhead of each trail.  We ask that all foot traffic (human and pets) stay off the groomed trails during the winter months.





Snowmobile Clubs are busy getting their trails ready for opening.  Please check our website, Facebook & Instagram pages, or Travel Wisconsin for updated opening and closing information.








Hope to see you out enjoying our beautiful parks this weekend!














Chad Schooley


Parks and Forestry Director
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Wood County River Block, 111 W. Jackson St., Wisconsin Rapids, WI 54495

Telephone (715) 421-8422     Facsimile (715) 421-8534 

https://www.co.wood.wi.us/Departments/Parks or find us on Facebook


